
April 2021 Minutes 
 
 
The meeting began right at 7:00 

 

(18) members were present, (3) virtually, for a total of (21) members attending the meeting. 

 

The March Meeting Minutes was approved by all members present. 

 

Birthdays for the month of March will be: Ted Hunter, Eric Townson, David Tillotson, James Martin, Ken 

Means, Chris Baker and Nick Nicholson. 

 

New member Charles Luebeck was voted back into the club. 

 

Club recognition went out to Leo Whitman for donating $100.00 to the club. 

 

Howard Bass mentioned that Matt Balazs invited a bunch of his Jet Turbine friends down from PA while 

on their way to a large event down in FL.  One of them graciously donated $100.00 to the club for letting 

them all fly at our field and get ready for the FL event. 

 

Michael Holbrook reported a total bank balance of $16,540.79 with an actual operating balance of 

$9,040.79.  Michael went on to say the only expense within the last month was $1,000.00 to Mr. Hunter, 

the landscape guy.  Said Treasure report was approved by all members present and on Zoom. 

 

Old Business 

 
It was reported that the club could acquire ground up Concrete that is often used as road gravel for as 

little as $385.00 per 18-tons, equaling about half of what real Road Gravel would cost.  Tommy Cheek 

said that he might be able to get the industrial Roller again for free.  Tommy also offered to use his 

tractor to spread it out.  It was approved to at least try this type of road rock this one time. 

 

 

New Business 
 

Ken Blackford spoke about the Swap Meet in that himself and Rod really want to hang onto the Annex 

Building venue, stating that they are trying to secure a date for 2022.  Ken went on to stress that the 

Annex Building would allow us to grow more than double in size and that since the Burlington meet is no 

more and the exception of the Lexington event, we truly are the only one around.  It was asked if the club 

would still like to host a Swap Meet this year at Adam Millers shop in November.  The answer was yes.  

Ken said that he would proceed and plan for a November event. 

 

It was reported that George Welcome will not be able to work and run the Heli Deli like he once thought 

he could.  Howard said that any ideas would be welcome. 

 

The 50/50 was won by the George Shrek who netted $47.00 with $47.00 going to the club. 

 

 



The meeting was adjourned at 7:25 pm.     Ken A. Blackford  4-6-21 


